TOWN OF GUILDERLAND

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AGENCY

MEETING MINUTES

December 14, 2009

Board Members Present:



Staff Members Present:

William Young, Esq., Chairman                          A. Joseph Scott, III, Esq

James Shahda, Vice Chairman
HodgsonRuss,LLP, Agency 
Anthony Carrow, Secretary
Counsel and Bond Counsel








Donald Csaposs, CEO 




William Adams, CFO

Linda Cure, Administrative Assistant

Board Members Absent:



Staff Members Absent:

Michael Bopp, Treasurer



None




Christopher Bombardier, Ass't 




Secretary/Ass't Treasurer

Other Attendees:

Sarah Lawyer, CPA & Katherine Doran, CPA, Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte, CPA’s, PC
Chairman Young called the meeting of the Industrial Development Agency, held in the second floor conference room at Guilderland Town Hall on Monday, December 14, 2009 to order at 8:25 a.m.

I. Chairperson's Report 

Chairman Young indicated that he hoped to see new projects come before the IDA Board in the upcoming year.  The Board discussed the Glassworks Village project, the status of Empire Zones, and current IDA legislation.
II.
Treasurer's Report


None. 

III.
Old Business
The meeting minutes from the September 14, 2009 meeting were presented to the board members.  A motion was made by Mr. Carrow to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Shahda, and unanimously approved. 

IV.
New Business

A. Designation of service providers for 2010 (legal and accounting).

Teal, Becker & Chiaramonte, CPA’s, PC signed a three-year engagement letter for accounting services in 2009.  A motion was made by Mr. Shahda to authorize the engagement letter for the year 2010, seconded by Mr. Carrow, and unanimously approved.  Attorney Scott will provide an engagement letter from his firm and present it at the January, 2010 meeting.
B. Approval of 2010 Membership Dues for NYS EDC ($750). 
A motion was made by Mr. Shahda to approve the 2010 membership dues for NYS EDC, seconded by Mr. Carrow, and unanimously approved.
C. Update by Sarah Lawyer, CPA, re: audit for year ending December 31, 2009.

Ms. Lawyer gave the Board an update regarding the 2009 audit.  She will be working with Mr. Adams and Ms. Cure, who will send the bank statements, meeting minutes and 1099 request to Ms. Lawyer.  

D. Update by Attorney Scott re: 2009 Legislative Action and the impact on IDA’s.

Attorney Scott distributed a memo to the Board from Attorney Cregg of Hodgson, which contained an analysis of the draft IDA bill in New York.  


Chairman Young suggested meeting again in early March with Teal, Becker, Chiaramonte and Sarah Lawyer recommended after March 10th.


On a motion made by Mr. Shahda, Chairman Young adjourned the meeting of the Guilderland Industrial Development Agency at 8:41 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Cure

Administrative Assistant

